
March 24, 2015
Dear Owner/Operators:

Both you and Hoosier roadway workers are facing the start of highway construction season this month. We need your help ensuring all Hoosier workers remain safe.

More than 50 Hoosier workers were killed in transportation-related incidents in 2013, making transportation-related incidents the leading cause of Hoosier worker deaths in 2013. 
As you know, unlike most workplaces, the roadway is not closed environment. Preventing work-related roadway crashes requires a strategy that combines traffic safety principles with sound safety management practices. Although you cannot control roadway conditions, you can engage in safe driving behavior. 

Crashes are avoidable. You can take proactive, worker-safety and health-related steps to protect yourself and construction workers. The following are some tips to help you stay safe:
· Do have a safety frame of mind when you enter the roadway – don’t forget about the risks.
· Do wear your seatbelt in all conditions.

· Do not drive irregular hours or far beyond normal working hours – a tired or drowsy driver is a dangerous driver.
· Do not engage in distractive driving behaviors. You should not use cell phones or communication radios, including hands-free headsets, or other electronic devices, like GPS units or tablet PCs, while driving. 

· Do develop a work schedule that allows you to adhere to speed limits and account for weather conditions such as heavy rain, excessive wind speed, snow, sleet, and hail.

· Do consider alternative routes of travel prior to leaving the starting location. This will help alleviate driving-related stress in areas of heavy traffic or construction zones. 
To further strengthen this message of safety, the Indiana Department of Labor has developed outreach materials and resources to help focus on the importance of driving in a safe and cautious manner on Hoosier roadways. You can find this information and other resources online at www.in.gov/dol/2385.htm. 
For answers to questions about workplace safety and health, please contact the Indiana Department of Labor’s free OSHA consultation division, INSafe, by calling (317) 232-2688 or emailing insafe@dol.in.gov. 

Do your part to help ensure your personal safety as well as the safety of everyone else who shares the roadway with you.
Sincerely,

Rick J. Ruble
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Indiana Department of Labor





